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(contõd on page 4) 

This month, I want to take a moment 

to welcome and to speak to all our new 

Residents here in KC Highlands.  We trust 

that most of the boxes have been  

unpacked and that you have been 

able to settle into your new homes.  We 

hope youõve had an opportunity to set-

tle into your new community, and to 

participate in at least one of our many 

opportunities where we can meet our 

neighbors.  Perhaps you attended the 

Ice Cream Social hosted by Gary, Ed, 

and Shel, or the Pancake Break-

fast.   Maybe you have gone to a 

Happy Hour on Friday evening, or the 

Living Well Speaker Series.  If you have,  

I am sure you have felt welcomed.  If 

you have not, we encourage you to 

come out and participate in the many 

things this Community has to offer.  

What many new Residents may  

not realize is that for three decades, our   

KC Highlands Community has been suc-

cessfully operating on a very lean 

budget.    This  has  been  sustained   by  

neighbors volunteering their time and 

making contributions, both large and 

small. Many have served on our Board 

of Directors and various HOA and  

Condo Owners Assoc. (COA) commit-

teesñall important to our Community.   

Others engage in planning, budget-

ing, and maintenance activities which 

help keep KC Highlands looking great, 

while doing so in a remarkably eco-

nomical manner.   In a few seconds,  

I can identify over 30 individuals who 

help run the business of the Commu-

nity on a monthly basis.  Not only does 

that represent excellent combined 

judgment and provide a series of 

checks and balances, but it also 

represents more than a full -time 

job.   This volunteer effort  and commu-

nity spirit is not only better, it also saves 

each of us hundreds of dollars a year.  

The Newsletter that you are read-

ing right now is produced, edited, and 

distributed by many volunteers.  

Submitted by Steve Hall, HOA President  
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Regular Office Hours:  

 Monday 9 a.m. ς Noon 

 Wednesday 9 a.m. ς Noon 

   Thursday 1 - 4 p.m. 

Office E -mail:  
office@kchighlandshoa.com 

Community E -mail:  

hinet@kchighlandshoa.com 

 Website:  

www.highlands55.org 

 October 
Contact Info 

HOA Board Elections ð Looking for Candidates  
We are fast approaching our annual King City 

Highlands Homeowners Association election for positions to the Board 

of Directors.  If you are an Owner of property in KC Highlands, you are 

eligible to be a Board Director.  This year there are two open Board 

positions.   Each is for a two -year term.    

Board meetings are held once a month with a Special Meeting called  

occasionally.  Find out about the inner workings of our Community, what the  

different committees do, and learn the process of developing the yearly 

budget.  Help to make our Highlands Community sustainably livable by offering 

suggestions and ideas, and vote on matters concerning the operation of our 

Community.  All Board decisions are made in accordance with the governing 

documents.  

Candidates will be introduced at the October Board Meeting. After CMI  

receives the candidatesõ names, they produce the ballot, send it out to all Own-

ers; then election results will be announced at the November Annual Meeting.   

A Nominating Committee has been formed.  For answers to questions or to 

volunteer to run for one of the Board positions, contact any member of this  

Committee:   Vicki Miller, Mary Kelly, Mike Blailock, Mary Anderson, Shel Siegel, 

Denny Peffers, Tom Chown, or Dave Platt.  

Submitted by Tom Chown  
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   Condo News  

The next Condo Board Meeting will be  

Thursday, October 10 th at 5:30 p.m.  

See you there!  

Projects Update...  

§ Doorbells and Name Plates -- The Board of Direc-

tors has awarded a contract to Pro Maintenance 

(Bobby Gang) for the installation of new doorbells 

and nameplates at the entrance to all Condo 

buildings. The work will get under way when the 

nameplates are received.  

§ Streetlights -- Maintenance Chair, Sheldon Seigel, 

reports that only three streetlight bulbs needed  

replacement this summer.   This means that the 

COA's bulb supply may last as long as five years.  

§ Weed Control -- Brightview , our landscape con-

tractor, has been instructed to stop using a  

generic form of Roundup for weed control. That 

chemical is under fire for allegedly causing  

severe health problems.  The contractor will  

propose alternative methods of weed control.  

§ Water Shut -Off Valves -- Analysis of the water shut -

off valve problem is continuing. One solution under 

study would elevate the valves so they would no 

longer be covered with mud and water.  

The monthly meeting of the Condo Owners  
Association (COA) Board was held Thursday, 
September 12th.  

Unit or Common Elements Alterations ñNew 

Condo Owners (as well as old) should be 

aware that there are restrictions on what can 

be placed on decks and patios. The  

Bylaws state: " A unit owner may not change 

the appearance of the common elements or 

the exterior appearance of a unit without per-

mission of the Board of Directors ."  This applies 

to "lobbies, patios, balconies, porches, decks, 

ramps, vestibules, and stairways." Owners seek-

ing variances must apply to the Board BEFORE 

any alterations are made.   The Board recently 

received applications after  the alterations 

were made.  

Year 2020 Budget ñThis is the season when 

the budget for 2020 is being prepared. Treas-

urer, Wayne Staley, and Finance Committee 

Chair, Zoe Allen, are planning to bring a 

budget plan before the Board at the October 

meeting.   Any Condo Owner with a proposal 

for a new project should contact Wayne or Zoe 

before the October 7 th Finance Committee 

meeting.  

 Smoking Ban Vote ñ The "polls" are 

now closed for voting on the proposed  

Bylaw measure that would prohibit 

smoking inside condo units. The final vote was: 

In favor ð 74; Against ð 22. With 63 affirmative 

votes needed for passage, the measure was 

approved with 11 votes to spare. The voting 

deadline was originally set for October 15th, 

but so many early votes were cast that the 

Board of Directors closed the polls at its Sepem-

ber12th meeting.  

The Bylaw will not affect current Residents 

because the measure contains a grandfather 

clause, making the prohibition apply only to 

new Owners.  

Required legal  steps are being taken to 

make the measure official and into Bylaw. The 

effective date will be reported in next month's 

Highlights . 

 Condo Board Highlights  Submitted by Ed Salzman, Chair, Highland Park Board of Directors  

If we wait until weôre ready,  

weôll be waiting for the rest of our lives. 
ðLemony Snicket  

 Finding Your Gas Meter...   
 

My gas meter 
on building #19 is right outside my bedroom win-
dow, since I live in a downstairs, inside unit. The 
other one is for my upstairs neighbor. The corner 
units using my same entryway have their meters 

located on the west side of the building. For those own-
ers using the other entryway to building#19, their meters 
are a mirror image of ours.  

You might have to look behind bushes for 
your meter. You may need a crescent wrench 
to turn off the gas meter to your unit. But the 
gas company has to  turn it back on, so don't 
turn it off unless you smell gas and know it is 
leaking from your meter.  

This information is only for extreme conditions  when 
the gas company is extremely busy with other emergen-
cies, such as a major earthquake. We hope that will 
never happen during our lifetime. Remember the TV 
commercial:  "If you smell gas. leave the house and call 
the gas companyõs emergency number.ó More useful 
information we hope we never have to use; but better to 
have it and never have to use it, and to have that water 
and those emergency supplies ready and never have to 
use them.  

Be informed,  be prepared, be safe . 

Submitted by  Sandy Bergeron  
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Anyone who has never made a mistake, 
has never tried anything new.  

ðAlbert Einstein  

Submitted by Sandy Bergeron  

Garage Door Locks  
 

 

 

Regarding the planned meeting 

September 16th for interested Condo 

residents, the speaker was a òno show.ó  

So much for plan "A", and on to plan "B" 

ñ please watch for new information TBA (to 

be announced).   

Some inexpensive things to do In the 

meantime for garage break -in prevention ñ

put a 99 -cent electrical outlet plate cover 

from Home Depot over the garage door over-

ride lock in the middle of the garage door, 

make sure your car is locked and you have 

the keys, or pop the garage circuit breaker 

overnight.    

Arborists Tree Inspection ñA property walk -

around was done early last month with Phil 

from Halsteadõs. There will only be one tree 

removal; the rest of the work will be tree 

pruning. Theyõll be cleaning up all large pine trees, 

two big maples and a huge honey locust that over-

hangs the walking path. Theyõll also prune limbs that 

are overhanging roofs, gutters or chimneys.  

Committee Meeting on September 10 thñBegan 

with a renewed discussion about weed removal/

abatement, with objections raised on the use of 

Roundup for weeds. Other initial comments were 

made regarding comparisons with other landscape 

companies. The biggest plus with the current com-

pany is that they know our irrigation system, where 

others donõt. 

Meeting continued with Jean, our rep from Bright-

view  present.  The discussion regarding the weed 

problems continued. The committee suggested alter-

natives to Roundup be explored and Jean will provide 

three alternative proposals to that, which would be 

implemented in 2020. Bark application is done every 

two years, so it will be time to do it this next year.  

Some objections were raised to the current type; 

other choices will be explored. We are currently in the 

third quarter of our òlandscape calendar yearó, which 

calls mainly for finishing fall pruning. Fallen leaf  

removal will start in October and continue into winter.  

Items to be put on the Condo Board agenda:  

Fall irrigation repairs and Brightviewõs landscape  

enhancement proposals for this fall.  

Another Reminder ñPlease  be respectful of all 

Brightview employees. If there is a serious problem 

while they are working on -site, call Zoe Allen or Ed 

Salzman. They will contact Jean Jung, our property 

representative, if necessary. Many of the workers 

speak limited English, but they do know that they are 

not to take instruction from individual homeowners.  

 The next committee meeting will be October 8 th at 

10:30 a.m. Please join us. We always welcome and 

need additional volunteers.  

 Condo Landscape Committee  

  We have 

added many new Owners since the 

last time we suggested what Snow-

birds should do before leaving a unit empty for 

several months.  

First, if you have not registered with Mabel 

in the Clubhouse Office, please be sure to do 

so before you leave. Also, you need to let your 

Neighborhood Watch Building Captain know 

when you are leaving and give them your con-

tact information. If you are leaving a key with a 

neighbor, let the Building Captain know or 

leave a key with him or her. If you donõt know 

who your Building Captain is, there is a list on 

the bulletin board in the Clubhouse.  

How much you want to winterize your unit 

is up to you. Many leave the heat pump set  

at 55 degrees. If you have a gas water heater,  

do not turn off the water or the pilot. Check  

the manual that came with your heater for  

further winterizing instructions. Since water leaks 

are the most damaging incident that can hap-

pen in your absence, check your washer hoses, 

ice maker hose, and of course, the  

water heater pan. Even small leaks can cause 

lots of damage.  

Snowbird Reminders  
Submitted by Zoe Allen  

This Just Iné 

Our Tree Service  

by Halsteadôs will be    
done on  

October 10th.  
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 Seen on a Business Sign...  

If youôre going to live on the edge,  
get fall protection !  

~ Author Unknown  

Clubhouse Interiors Committee  
    Submitted by Jo Hendrickson  

 

 

The Committee has been 

gathering information for the 

bathroomsõ renovation next 

year.  We will undertake remov-

ing old wallpaper, choose colors, floor-

ing, counters and a myriad of other 

choices to update our 30 -year -old bath-

rooms.   And of course, we will be adher-

ing to ADA regulations.   

Clubhouse Interiors Committee will  

be hosting the Halloween Party  potluck 

on Saturday, October 26 th.  See our ad 

under October Special   Event (page 6) .  

 Fall has arrived and the Committee 

looks forward to decorating for each  

season.     Accessories have been 

changed throughout the Clubhouse.    

Enjoy our beautiful fall colors!    

 

HOA Board Highlights  
In addition to the business side of the 

Community, some individuals have started 

new, interesting and successful Community 

activities.  Lucianne Phillips, for instance, 

continues to organize Living Well Speaker 

Series talks, presenting important topics 

such as earthquake preparedness.  Nancy 

Crandell continues to organize our Decem-

ber Craft Faire, which presents an opportu-

nity to sell some of the many handicrafts 

created by Highlands Residents.   Addition-

ally, the Cookie Bar typically raises signifi-

cant contributions for local charities.   There 

are many others who help organize activi-

ties, including sewing groups and a book 

club ñto name a few.  

It is well known that many hands make 

for light work.  Furthermore, continuity and 

succession planning should be equally im-

portant to all of us.   Come lend your Com-

munity a hand ñmake a contribution, small 

or large.  After all, if not me, who? If not 

now, when?  

(contõd  from page 1) 
Architecture/Landscape Committee  

Weõre heading into 

Fall 2019 already! We may be wrapping up one 

growing and mowing season, but weõre already 

looking ahead to 2020.  

HOAõs street and common-area trees:   Mark Per-

kins has been heading up doing a comprehensive inventory of 

all of them. Like the good Ecologist he is, heõs applying tech-

niques that any professional forester would, starting with mark-

ing each tree with a small, numbered aluminum tree tag.  The 

numbered trees are then recorded in a digital inventory work-

sheet, tracking the location, species, age, condition, and 

other characteristics.  Later, the ALC can work with our Arborist 

to identify specific trees that need attention, e.g., pruning,  

diagnosis and treatment of disease, root -trimming, or removal 

and replacement.  Thus, we should have a much better han-

dle on exactly what our Arborist expense will be in any given 

year (versus paying a flat fee to have all the trees in a given 

òzoneó pruned at once).  This task has turned out to be bigger 

than Mark had anticipated. We started out with 300 num-

bered tags, and weõre going to have to order more! 

On the irrigation front:  The Summer of 2019 has 

been much kinder to our plants than 2017 and 

2018 were.  Cooler temperatures and a little more 

rain really made a difference --almost back to 

ònormaló for Portland. As to how much less water 

weõve used for irrigation so far, weõre still crunching the data 

on that. All the HOAõs irrigation controllers have been turned 

off since September 15th, and thatõs saved us some money for 

sure. Members of the ALC and our Landscaper also noticed 

that some of the other controllers had been off for various peri-

ods of time earlier in the summer (without much explanation as 

to why). One of the HOAõs two water meters is an irrigation-

only meter, and the City of Tigard Water Department will have 

that account suspended from mid -October through mid -April. 

The six months of down time should save the HOA around 

$1,050 in fixed meter costs. Before that meter gets turned off, 

our Landscaper will help to diagnose and correct excessive 

irrigation issues with the 131 st Avenue zones.  

Spending in 2019 : The ALC has kept a very tight grip on it, 

especially after unexpected drainage and tree -removal  

projects. However, weõre still planning on some small-scale 

òlandscape renovationó projects to  

improve the aesthetics and reduce 

irrigation around our Community. Stay 

tuned for further updates.  

Donõt hesitate to contact the ALC  

if you have any questions about an 

upcoming project. And feel free to 

drop in on an ALC meeting (10:30 

a.m. Wednesdays).  There are always 

interesting things happening in the 

Highlands Community!  

Submitted by Rob Mustard  
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  Special Events  

  Improving Your Day...  

ñTell a man there are 300 billion stars 
in the universe and heôll believe you.  
Tell him a bench has wet paint on it  
and heôll have to touch it to be sure.ò 

ðNo Worries News, June 2019  

Pete Potato yearned  
to be a Hot Potato... 9ŘΩǎ hǾŜƴ 

Great Potato Bake Party!   

This Special Event 

comes early in the month:  

Edõs Great Potato Bake Party  
Saturday, October 5th  

Social at 5:30 p.m.   Dinner at 6 p.m.  

Just $6.00 per person  

Potatoes are hand -picked just for you!  

Toppings include butter, sour cream, chives, 

and real bacon bits.  

Additionally, there will be a nice green salad. 

Then top everything off with Garyõs  

special ice cream cake dessert ! 

An added feature this year is Eldon coming 

with his accordion to entertain us. He is fun!  

A sign-up sheet is posted on the Clubhouse 

bulletin board. Please sign up by October 3rd . 

Donõt miss this one!  
 

 

 
 

Submitted by Ed Benberg  

Looking Ahead...  
...To our Christmas Dinner on Wednes-

day, December 11 th. The menu will the 

same as last year (Turkey  or Salmon with all 

the Trimmings).     

We will start selling tickets in Novem-

ber, Thereõll be more information to come. 

All tickets will be $25.00 each.  

Be sure to mark this spe-

cial Holiday Event date on 

your social calendar!   

DECEMBER 

 

 

Our Labor Day Pancake Breakfast went very, very well. Thanks to all who came; we ended 

up serving a total of 109 people (105 adults and 4 kids).  

And what made it go so well was not only the good food,  

but also because of all the volunteers. Special kudos go out to all our 

òHighlands Gentlemenó who helped make the breakfast a success!! 

In the kitchen were Bill Hendrickson, Ed Benberg, 

Rob Mustard, Mike Albright, Jim Peffers, Shel Siegel, 

Mark Perkins, Reagan Matsler, Tom Chown, and 

Gary Melott. Helping in the dining room were Bruce 

Whitaker, Jim Poindexter, Bob Pailthorp, and  

Lavelle Day; the money collector was Bill Beecroft.    

Our heartfelt thanks to EVERYBODY!  
See you at the Great Potato Bake!  

 

   

Pictures by   
Ed Benberg 

  Labor Day Pancake Breakfast  Submitted by Gary Melott & Ed Benberg, SE Co -Chairs 

We think Gary went That-A-Way! 

DŜǘ ΨŜƳ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƘƻǘΗ 

Oh, My! Too much batter? 

Some of the Highlands Gentlemen 

Socializing after a great breakfast... Those pancakes sure were good! 



 

 

  October Special Event & Activities  

   Page 6     HIGHLANDS HIGHLIGHTS          

 If you can dream it,  

you can do it.  
ðWalt Disney  

Doctor: You need to go to 
the gym and exercise.  

Patient: I canôtðIôm in the 
Fitness Protection Program.  

  ~Author Unknown  

As the leaves are start-

ing to turn and the 

weather is becoming 

cooler and wet, it's time to think 

about indoor hobbies! Please con-

sider joining our Highlands Needle Arts 

group.  We meet once a week to 

share friendship and work on our craft 

projects. We also show off our latest 

projects and get advice or share 

ideas.  If you have an unfinished pro-

ject, dust it off and bring it along.   We 

can help you finish it.  

We hope to see you Fridays at 1 p.m.  

in the Clubhouse Living Room!  

 Needle Arts Group  
Submitted by Nancy Perkins  

 

Ghosts and Witches and Creatures of Fright  

Donõt miss the call of Halloween night. 

Come one, Come all in the Threads of the season  

If you Miss this Bash, ôtis an Act of Treason. 

It will be a Halloween Potluck, so pick your poison and bring it on over.   

There will be prizes for ôbestõ guy and gal costumesñõbestõ being ambiguous.   

Be sure to carve or decorate a pumpkin; bring it to the party to place on display  

and perhaps take home some òriches.ó   

See you on Saturday, October 26 th.   

The undertaking begins at 5:30 p.m.; dinner is at 6 p.m.  

A sign-up sheet is on the Clubhouse bulletin board.   

          Join us if you dare for a Halloween scare!  

 Annual Halloween Party Potluck !  ð Hosted by the CI Committee  
Submitted by Jo Hendrickson  

Make new friends, but keep the old.  
One is silver, the other is  gold ! 

(Girl Scout Song) 
 

Our October event celebrates OCTOBERFEST! 
at 

 

Tuesday, October 8th, 4 �± 6 p.m.  

10350 SW Greenburg Road, Tigard  

(503) 639-4544   www.gustuvs.net  

Meet new people, enjoy new food,  
and have a great time with your neighbors! 

 

There is a sign-up sheet at the Clubhouse, or respond  

to one of the Committee members listed below. Watch  

for reminders of these activities through Hi -Net, and listed 

on the website, highlands55.org . 
 

The event at Café Murrayhill had over 25 people in attendance!!  

Everyone is invited! 
 

Pat Combs, (971) 371-2188 Fran Hardiman, (541) 604-6611 
combsfamily11@ gmail.com franh1009@hotmail.com 

 High Diners  
Submitted by Pat Combs  


